
 
MAINE STATE LEGISLATURE 

 
 
 

The following document is provided by the 

LAW AND LEGISLATIVE DIGITAL LIBRARY 

at the Maine State Law and Legislative Reference Library 
http://legislature.maine.gov/lawlib 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Reproduced from electronic originals 
(may include minor formatting differences from printed original) 

 
 



Maine
CHILD WELFARE SERVICES

OMBUDSMAN
5TH ANNUAL REPORT • 2007





































ACKNOWLEDGMENTS

As the fifth year of operation is completed, the Ombudsman for Child Welfare Services would like to
acknowledge the many people who have helped assure the success of the mission of the Ombudsman
Program to support better outcomes for children and families served by the Child Welfare System.
Unfortunately, space does not allow listing all the people and their contributions.

The staffs of public and private agencies that provide services to children and families
involved in the child welfare system for their efforts to implement new ideas and
expectations at the frontline, where it matters most.

Senior management staff in the Office of Child and Family Services, most ably lead by Jim
Beougher, for their ongoing efforts to make family support the focus of child welfare
practice, to keep children safe, and to assure integration of the children’s behavioral
health system.

Patrick Ende, Senior Policy Aide, Office of the Governor, for his counsel and advocacy for
the Ombudsman’s policy recommendations.

First Lady Karen Baldacci for her leadership of the Children's Cabinet and for her
commitment to the development of a comprehensive early childhood system.

Freda Plumley, Executive Committee Member of the Board of Directors of the Maine
Children's Alliance and Retired Director of the Bureau of Child and Family Services,
Department of Human Services, for her consultation with the Ombudsman on a variety
of child welfare issues.

Jack Comart, Esq., Maine Equal Justice Partners, for his willingness to be available to the
Ombudsman for consultation on complex legal issues.

Kim Moody and her staff at the Maine Disability Rights Center for their willingness to
offer consultation and advocacy for parents who have lifelong mental illness.

Elinor Goldberg, President/CEO of the Maine Children's Alliance, for her advocacy at the
federal level for continued funding of the State Children’s Health Insurance Program
(SCHIP).






